



Login | Register
Make mv-voice.com my home page
Sign up for eBulletins





Sister papers
Palo Alto Weekly
The Almanac
Town Square Forums
Fogster Classifieds
Community Calendar

Fogster Classifieds
Community Calendar
Restaurants
Movies
Things to Do
Community Resources
Real Estate
Submit information
Letters to the Editor

Community Resource
Real Estate
Submit information
Letters to the Edito
News Tips
Calendar Event
Home Delivery
Advertising Inquiry
Contact Us

THE NATIONALLY-ACCLAIMED THEATRE OF SILICON VALLEY presents the Regional Premiere of

News - Friday, August 10, 2007

Tunneling under El Camino

Work on Stevens Creek Trail continues; new Hwy 85 onramp could open

Send this story Print this story Adjust text size

Adjust text s

by Daniel DeBolt

Section by section, the Stevens Creek Trail is tunneling under El Camino Real as 4,000 cars an hour Share: 📲 😭 🔎 🧿 🥳 📳 whiz by overhead.

After about three month's work, the planned 140-foot tunnel is 20 percent complete, contractors say. It is being fashioned from more than 200 tons of steel and concrete in a process they describe as "quite a task."

To build the \$3.4 million tunnel, workers are digging down from the top, then pouring concrete into reinforced molds that shape a 15-foot-wide passage.

In a few days, workers will pour asphalt over the first tunnel section and move the operation into the middle of the street. But before that can be done, massive steel plates must be jiggled from the perimeter of the project area by a backhoe attached to a huge, vibrating clamp. The plates keep the street and surrounding earth from caving in on the project. Gravel and asphalt will then be poured in and traffic will be redirected over the new tunnel section.

Coordinating the effort has been a challenge, said project manager Rodrigo Macaraeg, partly because high pressure gas lines had to be relocated, as well as water mains and fiber-optic lines. The work on the tunnel is being done by a crew of five workers, while another four people work on the trail itself.

Meanwhile, a more pedestrian-friendly southbound Highway 85 onramp may be completed by next week, giving cars a side lane to slow down in before making a right turn off of El Camino Real.

By next spring, the city hopes to have the tunnel complete, though winter rains may upset the schedule, said Chris Halvorsen, construction engineer. The trail has already been extended from the former trail head at Yuba Drive to El Camino Real — though it has yet to be payed.

The current trail stops at the tunnel, where at least 15 acres of open space along Highway 85 will remain gated off until 2009, when the next phase is complete, said Bob Kagiyama, the city's principal engineer. The open space winds between the freeway and the creek, and has historically been a campsite for the homeless, as evidenced by tents and bags of belongings scattered around the area. City workers said the homeless are moving farther upstream as trail construction progresses.

The post-tunnel phase begins in the summer of 2008 and will take the trail to a prefabricated bridge over the creek to Sleeper Avenue, encouraging access from the Waverly Park neighborhood.

From there, Stevens Creek winds its way under Highway 85, where it runs near open spaces that can seen on the east side of 85. To connect the trail, an unfunded bridge over the highway will cost \$7.1 million to construct — but has already been designed. The trail will cross back over Highway 85 at the site of the former water tower behind Mountain View High School.

The grand vision for a Stevens Creek Trail going from the Bay to the Santa Cruz Mountains is nearly complete in Mountain View, but the final bridge to Mountain View High is a long-term goal at this point, Kagiyama said. An environmental impact report and feasibility study for the final trail section was approved in 2004.

"We've made some substantial progress to date," Kagiyama said. "It is pretty amazing."

Farther upstream, Cupertino, Sunnyvale and Los Altos have preliminary plans to continue the trail, though private property extends into much of the creek, meaning that public streets will have to connect the trail through certain areas. Just upstream from there in Stevens Creek Park, the trail continues climbing into the Santa Cruz Mountains.

E-mail Daniel DeBolt at ddebolt@mv-voice.com

Comments

Kudos to Mountain View for trail progress!

I find it bewildering that the trail south of El Camino almost wasn't, due in huge part, to resistance from a few Waverly Park residents near the creek. Now that they successfuly fought the trail follwing the creek in their area, the numerous homeless encampments will stay in their back yards. They are plentiful near the hwy 85 undercrossing. Our daughter has adopted this section of creek, and we help keep it clean, as we get permission a couple times a year to enter this "no trespassing zone".

We purchased a house from one of the trail opponents, and were sad to be too late to support the trail plan along the back of Waverly Park.

As other new families spring up in Waverly park we will gladly appreciate and embrace any local trail access we can get, as opposed to dealing with dangerous ElCamino traffic, or having no trail at all.

Posted by William, a resident of the Waverly Park neighborhood, on Aug 9, 2007 at 1:44 pm

Featured Advertisers

Learn

French/Spanish Native European Speaker Adults-Youth. (650)691-9863

650.329.1731 www.languagearts.org

Community Access
Television
Serving the Midpeninsula

On the Internet and Cable Channels 26, 27, 28, 29 & 30













w.aquaticdiscovery.d

stopped frequenting the shopping area there due to one-too-many hear misses with another vehicle. Posted by GSB, a resident of the Castro City neighborhood, on Aug 9, 2007 at 1:51 pm	
Im with you GSB I was down that way earlier this week. The lane merge (southbound) happens WAY to close to the 85 onramp! Thrilled its finally happening, though Posted by eric, a resident of another community, on Aug 10, 2007 at 1:02 pm	
Eric,	
Just happened to meet one of the engineers in charge of the project last night by chance. Says the southbound merge should be improved in the next couple of weeks.	
fingers crossed Posted by GSB, a resident of the Castro City neighborhood, on Aug 10, 2007 at 1:12 pm	

Add a Comment



360 page views



©2008 Embarcadero Publishing Company. All rights reserved.